-----Original Message-----
From: Graham Rollo  
Sent: 21 June 2015 17:03
To: Planning
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cc: 
Subject: The Vanbrugh Trust and Pye Homes planning application,Woodstock East.

Sir/Madam;
I am in receipt of your letter of 15.06.15, and I am somewhat surprised at the lack of listening to what the resident s of Woodstock want,especially those residents most affected by this proposed developmental and around Plane Tree Way and Flemings Way /Rd.
>> The thought of living and working in a building site for the next however many years is too upsetting to put into words.The traffic around this area will become more of a rat run especially by those using the school,who show scant regard as it ,including large PSV s.
Assuming that there are 1200 new homes and 120 granny flats,car use will double if this proposal goes ahead.In an already overcrowded small town,this spells disaster.One only has to look at the current congestion at Bladon roundabout to back this up.A transport interchange (fancy name for a park and ride) will not solve the traffic issues.
If our property decreases in value as a result of this development,who will recompense us for our loss? the council?not likely.Blenheim Estate?....decidedly unlikely or the developer Pye Homes....won't hold my breath there either.The proposed football pitch will generate both unwanted noise and unwanted glare from floodlights.
Retail consideration: trucks arriving at all hours and noise from loading and unloading has not been taken into consideration either.Locally led employment? Egh who will lend money to small businesses ? It's very clear that most banks are not lending to small business"...yet another smoke and mirrors exercise by the developers.If Blenheim are so strapped for cash why don't they turn it over to the National Trust or English Heritage?
This is not the most suitable site for development in Woodstock,and the alternative should be considered at the approach to the town on Banbury Road,near to Thames Water installation. 

Yours etc
Graham Rollo

